
1981 Town Meeting 
March 10, 1981 
 

The town meeting of Eureka Township was held at the town hall. 
 
The polls were closed at 8:00 pm and Cheryl Schindeldecker, Robert ladduasaw and Ollie 
Leine were appointed as tellers. 

 
The clerk called the meeting to order and Henry Larson was elected moderator. 
 
The clerk report of the 1980 meeting was accepted as read. 

 
The treasurer gave a report on part of the finances including the Castler Rock Community 
Fund. 
 

The clerk then gave a report on the financial poster’s he had prepared. 
 
Gary Smith then presented the proposed budget for 1982.  After discussion on the amount 
needed $85,000.00 was approved for general revenue. 

 
Dust control was then talked over and as it was already on the budget the matter was left 
to the board. 
 

The Senior Citizen Center at Farmington having sent a representative to our February 
meeting asking for a donation of $750.00 which the board approved pending a decision 
of the annual meeting.  Their action was approved on a motion by Wayne Doyle 
seconded by Mary Ann Sly. 

 
Time of board meeting was changed to 7:30 on a motion by Gary Gunderson seconded 
by Cheryl Schindeldecker. 
 

Next discussion of board pay per meeting.  Presently $15.00 per meet; raised to $20.00 
on a motion by Lee Topp, seconded by Doyle. 
 
Marris Johnson asked about law enforcement.  Board was instructed to ask for faster 

response. 
 
Dog problems were discussed and Doyle pointed out we have an ordinance that take care 
of this problem. 

 
Election results 
Gary Smith  148 votes. 
Francis Zweber 101 votes 

Peter Johnson  45 votes 
Mike Giles  30 votes 
Clark Smith  60 votes 



 
202 votes cast 
one spoiled ballot 

 
Hilman Leine, Clerk 


